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Conclusion
Pediatric cardiac providers believe that public 
reporting of outcomes is important; however, 
most feel that the existing STS public 
reporting system is of limited value to guide 
surgical referrals.

Methods
We surveyed members of the American Academy of Pediatrics Section 
on Cardiology and Cardiac Surgery and the PediHeart.Net community 
regarding their use and beliefs of the current STS public reporting 
system. Respondents did not receive any incentive for participating in 

this study. All responses remained anonymous.

Background
The current STS public reporting system in 
congenital heart surgery has received 
considerable attention; however, it is unclear 
if pediatric cardiac providers use this data to 
guide surgical referrals.

1. Respondent demographics 2. Providers think public reporting is important, but rarely use it to guide referrals 3. STS data never/rarely overrides other 
factors in referral decision

4. Larger centers are less likely to use 
the STS data to guide referrals


